DCC Minutes of June 25, 2012

Derry Conservation Commission
14 Manning St.
Derry NH 03038

Minutes of Public Meeting June 25, 2012

On June 25, 2012 at 7:30 the Derry Conservation Commission met in the third floor meeting room of the
Derry Municipal Center. The following members were present: Jim Arruda, Ric Buzzanga, Jim Degnan,
Paul Doolittle, Margie Ives, Richard Tripp, and Dennis Wiley.

Jim Degnan sat for Paul Dionne and Richard Tripp sat for Beverly Ferrante.

Motion by Ric Buzzanga, second by Paul Doolittle, to accept the minutes for June 11, 2012. Jim Degnan
and Richard Tripp abstained, all others aye, motion carried.

Chair Report:
Property appraisal — motion by Ric Buzzanga, second by Paul Doolittle, to pay Craft Appraisal Associates
two thousand eight hundred dollars ($2800) from the administrative account for the property appraisal, Jim

Arruda abstain, all others aye, motion carried.

NHDES - dredge and fill application for Ballard Pond Dam for perlod of August 12, 2012 through March
13, 2013 with minimum impact. Site walk to be conducted June 27",

Site Reviews:

12 Old Chester Road (tax map/lot 12/05) — Motion by Dennis Wiley, second by Jim Degnan to approve
chair signing plan provided proper permits are obtained for demolition of building are obtained, motion
carried.

20 Lawrence Road (tax map/lot 6-001) — Tim Peloquin of Promised Land Survey presented a plan
requiring a driveway easement on the middle lot to provide access to the left lot to avoid infringing on the
wetland. Motion to approve by Dennis Wiley, second by Ric Buzzanga, motion carried.

230 Rockingham Road (tax map/lot 3/035-001) — presentation by Jim Hanley of Civil Design Consultants
concerning wetland impact of 3254 square feet for proposed crossings. Motion by Dennis Wiley, second
by Paul Doolittle to approve chair signing plan pending approval of TRC and no change to wetland impact,
motion carried.

Conservation Activity:

J&F Farms — There will be a tour of the farm with farmer Phil July 21 at 8 AM.

Tapped — documentary about bottled water shown at Coffee Factory. Issues presented were non-regulation
of bottied water quality and px;oliferation of plastic bottles. Forty percent of bottled water is tap water.

Weber Forest — vandals, using rifles, have shot down trees.
Adjournment:

Motion by Paul Doolittle, second by Ric Buzzanga, to adjourn. None abstained, all others approved,
motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.



